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September 22, 2015
Greetings Friends,
In February of this year, the Supreme Court of Canada declared invalid section 241 of the Criminal Code of Canada that prohibited physician assisted death. This decision has had a profound impact across our nation, and stirs the hearts of God’s people.

A special committee of the 141st General Assembly has prepared a summary of the church’s position on euthanasia, in response to an overture calling for The Presbyterian Church in Canada to respond to the Supreme Court’s decision. That summary accompanies this letter.

The Presbyterian Church in Canada has always held the position that human life is a gift of God, and the decision to take a human life rests not with us, but with God alone. The Committee on Church Doctrine has been asked to undertake a study of the issue of physician assisted death in light of the decision of the Supreme Court and the legislation that is currently before the Federal Government. The church is called to respond, faithfully and prayerfully, to such changes in our society.

Physician assisted death and issues around end of life are not easy matters for us to consider. Patient needs, health care issues, family impact, and ministry with the terminally ill are areas within the subject of euthanasia that touch us deeply. The people of God are a people of love and hope, revealed in the death and resurrected life of Jesus. It is this hope with which we travel alongside those who face the end of life, and their loved ones.

As Moderator of the 141st General Assembly, be assured of my prayers and the prayers of the General Assembly as we face this sensitive and challenging issue as individuals, families, congregations, and as a denomination. I encourage the church to engage in conversation about end of life issue with prayer and faithful trust in our Creator God. I hope this summary of our current position will help to further the conversation as we work through this complex issue, seeking God’s guidance and assurance. 

Sincerely,
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Moderator of the 141st General Assembly
Clerks of Assembly:  The Rev. Stephen Kendall, The Rev. Donald Muir, The Rev. Dr. Tony Plomp





Moderator of the 141st General Assembly


The Rev. Karen R. Horst, B.A., M.R.E., M.Div. 
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